[image: image1.jpg]



PI CHAPTER MEETING MINUTES
SATURDAY, August 29, 2015

WILLARD LIBRARY
President Paula Harmon called the meeting to order at 10:00 a.m. There were 41 members present. 

Angela Duncan offered the Thought for the Day: teaching is not just a job – it’s a calling in our lives. Believe in what you do! 
OFFICER & COMMITTEE REPORTS







Recording Secretary: Staci Kinman presented the minutes from the May 2015 meeting on behalf of  Recording Secretary Leslie Wilhelmus. Kathy Lutz made a motion to approve the minutes as written, Melissa Perkins seconded the motion, and the motion carried. 

Corresponding Secretary: Corresponding Secretary Staci Kinman reported that a thank-you note was received from Aubrey Cummings, our 2015 scholarship recipient. A thank-you note was sent to Greg Hager (Willard Library) to thank him for our program. Get Well Soon cards were sent to Diane Dillard, Melissa Perkins, and Mary Trabits. Birthday cards were sent to Mary Trabits (97th!) and Evelyn Hatfield (103rd!) Congratulations on your Retirement cards were sent to Carol Ballard, Kathy Bartelt, Angela Duncan, and Kathy Lutz. A Sympathy card was sent to the family of past state president Ann Marie Kessler upon her passing. Sympathy cards were also sent to Kathy Bartelt and Kim Anderson, both upon the passing of their mothers. 

Several members and their spouses are celebrating milestone wedding anniversaries this year! Congratulatory cards will be sent. 

Finance: Treasurer Melissa Perkins reported that as of August 29, 2015, there is $4,026.34 in the Scholarship Fund for members, $549.03 in the Grant-in-Aid fund, and $5,363.16 in the Checking Account. The total of current assets is $9,938.53.  
Membership: Laurie Sammet reported that New Member Recruitment is beginning! Members wrote a quick hand-written note to women they might want to share the membership opportunity with. Laurie will send the note along with membership information and an invitation to an informational meeting. Ballots will be ready the first part of November and initiation will take place at our December meeting. Two woman have requested to be removed from membership – Lynn Schesseele and Kim Anderson. 
Literacy Day: Paula Harmon reported that the Literacy Day event at Washington Square Mall has been canceled due to declining attendance over the past several years. However, we were contacted about possibly getting involved in the WNIN Kid's Fest. It's soon -  Sept 19th - so we might not be able to participate this year with such short notice, but will definitely plan to next year. Paula will send word out soon to see if we can pull anything together for this year.  

OLD BUSINESS
Thanks to these 3 members who have stepped up to take on the Pi Chapter Newsletter: Jenn Horn will write, Jenny Minor and her class at SICTC will put the newsletter together, and Kellie Forney will help as needed. Thanks, ladies!  








NEW BUSINESS

Paula will be sending out more information soon about the following events. 

Please note the following dates: 

September 12th, 2015 - State Executive Meeting  in Bloomington. We’re looking for a few people to attend! Traveling expenses will be covered. 

November 6th & 7th - Fall Arts Retreat 

April 23rd – Terre Haute – DKG State Convention 

Next Summer – International DKG Convention – Nashville, TN 

The DKG website now has merchandise for sale, such as mouse pads, bags, pens, note paper, etc. 






Cindy Shoulders led us in singing the Delta Kappa Gamma Song. 

Kathy Lutz asked for feedback about how to vote for new members. The consensus was that doing it online (like we did last year) worked well because it gave everyone a chance to vote (instead of only the members present at the meeting) and it made it feel like we "knew" the initiates a little better when they join. We will plan on voting this year the same way we did it last year. 






Thank you to Cindy Shoulders & Alicia Padgett for all of their hard work on the Red Books! A $2 donation to help defer the cost of the book would be appreciated, but is not mandatory. Also, thanks to the calling committee - Cindy Shoulders, Carol Ballard, and Patty Deig. 
Kathie Shipley moved to adjourn, Mary Lawson seconded. The meeting adjourned at 10:29 a.m. 






Our program, “The History of Evansville Schools”, was offered by Pat Sides from Willard Library.




Respectfully submitted,

Staci Kinman, for Leslie Wilhelmus

Recording Secretary 
